

April 2018

SENECA CENTRAL SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL NEWSLETTER

Hello Seneca Families,

We have recently wrapped up our annual fundraiser. As a reminder, we have purposely scaled back our fundraising efforts over the last few years and have chosen to support only one major SAC fundraiser per school year. The feedback we have received, told us parents who were "tired" of multiple small fundraisers coming home repeatedly. In addition, we are always short on volunteers and have had to adjust what we can do accordingly. The members of SAC would like to thank the students and families of Seneca Central for supporting another successful Chocolate Fundraiser. We are happy to announce that we have raised close to \$5,500.00. Prizes were awarded as follows:

- Ava Levesque Sold 8 cases of chocolates and won the Indigo Gift Card
- 8 student names were drawn and each one received a Cineplex Gift Card
- Rayden McDonald was the lucky student who won our Grand Prize of an iPad Mini
- Mrs. Orr and Ms. Kelly's classes each won a five pound chocolate bar as a sweet reward for having the highest sales by class

We are also thrilled to see the support given to Sarah Makkai and her family. SAC sponsored a Hotdog sale on March 23 to raise funds to help Sarah purchase life improving equipment. Thanks to Zehr's Caledonia and Hanson Meats in Cayuga, who both donated hotdogs, buns and condiments to our sale. SAC volunteers and school staff sold and served over 200 hotdogs that day and it was wonderful to see classmates, students, staff and families join together to support Sarah. Our school community was able to raise **\$2417.55** and a cheque was presented to Sarah and her mom on April 12. Thank you all for your generosity!!

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me at reedtlm@yahoo.ca or 905-730-1980.

Kind Regards,

Tracy Reed, SAC Chair